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March 10, 2010

Mr. Marc C. LaFerrier, AICP
Miami-Dade County

Planning and Zoning Department
11L N.W. ¥ Street, Suite 1210
Miami, Florida 33128-1902

Dear bMr, LaTerrier:

The Departrment of Community Affairs reviewed vour Letter of Understanding dated February 2, 2010
outlining the major issues that will be the focus of the County’s Evaluation and Appraisal Report (EAR).
The Department agrees to the scope of issues identified in your letter, and this letter serves as confirmation
of our agreement. [ would like to offer two comments to further clarify the Letter of Understanding,

First, Appendix B, page 5, includes a section titled “Evaluation of Major [ssues”, Paragraphs 1-3 refer
to the major issues in Appendix B. The reference appears to be mistaken and should be changed to
Appendix A, Scecond, [ would like to highlight that the type ot analysis the Department believes would be
most useful for laying a foundation for the County®s future planning activities is a retrospective evaluation
of the effectiveness of the plan’s policies and programs in achieving infill and redevelopment, creating
activity centers, and fostering transit and other alternative modes of transportation. The more effective
these policies and programs have been, the less need there will be to expand the urban development
boundary, which in turn will strengthen the County’s goals of preserving agriculture, maintaining wetlands,
and protecting aquifer recharge areas. The results of such an assessment should help guide the County in
proposing changes as part of the EAR to make the policies and program more effective.

We appreciate your efforts to ensure that the important planning issues identified in the Letter of
Understanding will be addressed in the EAR. If you or your staff has any questions or if we can be of
further assistance as you proceed with the EAR work, please contact Bill Pable, AICP, at (850) 922-1781.
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